
presented by the Secretary-General for holding three seminars ini 1960, on(ini Asia, one in Africa and a third i Europe. The first, to be convenied iniJapan, is to discuss certain problems of substantive criminal law. The second,in Ethiopia, is to deal with the participation of women i public life. Thethird, i Austria, will consider the protection of human rights in criminalprocedure.

Freedom of Information
The problem of freedom of information has been debated by variousbodies of the United Nations for many years. The speciftc proposai for aDraft Convention on this subject has been discussed i the United Nationssince 1958, and i 1959 it was again on the Agenda of the Third Committee(Agenda Item 35) as a resuit of the General Assembiy's decision i 1958contained i reso1ution l3 l3.C(xiii) of the thirteenth session of the Assembly.Under this resolution the Secretary-General was requested to write govern-ments requesting vomments on the text of the Draft Convention on the basisof which he would report to the fourteenth session of the General Assembly.A nuniber of governments subniitted comments in answer to this resolutionand at the fourteenth session of the General Assebydsuio aresunied in the Third Conunittee. ydsuso aThe debates which took place i the Third Committee durig the four-teenth session of the General Assembly reveal agai the faniliar and long-standing differences of opinion that have existed on whether the adoption of aconvention on freodomn of information would i practice restrict, rather thanpromote, freedom. of information, at least as understood i the coantries suchas Canada. Canada has consistently considered that these serious differencesof opinion could make adoption of a convention undesirable and, moreover,that such a convention might have the reverse of the effect intended. Theseviews are shared 'by approximately one-third of the members of the Third
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